
   

Seattle Public Utilities provides essential services — pure mountain drinking water, recycling and composting that lead the 
nation, and sewer and drainage systems to protect our local waterways — that safeguard your health and our shared 

environment, and help keep Seattle the best place to live. 
 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 

October 5, 2022 
CONSTRUCTING A NATURAL DRAINAGE SYSTEM (NDS) AT SYLVAN WAY SW 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
As part of the Longfellow Natural Drainage System project, Seattle Public Utilities (SPU) will install a 
natural drainage system in the public right-of-way on Sylvan Way SW near Home Depot to help improve 
stormwater drainage and remove pollutants from stormwater runoff to improve water quality in Longfellow 
Creek. Visit the project webpage for more information: www.seattle.gov/utilities/longfellowNDS. 

 
SCHEDULE 
Construction at this site will begin as soon as October 10 and is expected to last through late 2022/early 
2023. 

 
LOCATION 
Public right-of-way on Sylvan Way SW near Home Depot (see map below) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.seattle.gov/utilities/longfellowNDS
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ANTICIPATED IMPACTS 
During construction, there will be increased construction traffic as well as materials and equipment in the 
project area. Crews will begin with roadway and drainage work. After this work is finished, crews will 
complete landscaping and planting. 
 
You can expect the following once construction begins at this site: 

 Work will generally occur during weekday, daytime hours 
 Construction noise, dirt, dust, and vibrations 
 Materials and equipment staged near the road edge near construction activities 
 Temporary lane closures near the work area 
 Road closure on Sylvan Way SW between Home Depot’s eastern access and SW Orchard St. This 

road closure will occur as soon as October 10 and will last approximately four weeks. The road will 
be closed 24 hours a day, with local access allowed to driveways east of the closure on Sylvan Way 
SW. The eastbound bus stop on Sylvan Way near the intersection of Sylvan Way and SW Orchard St 
will be closed for the duration of the road closure. 

 
While most of the work will be contained to the grassy area between Sylvan Way SW and the Home Depot 
parking lot, the contractor will require temporary traffic impacts to perform work near the road edge. The 
project team will coordinate with other construction activities in the area to minimize impacts to the extent 
possible. 

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT: 
For general project inquiries, contact Grace Manzano, Project Manager, at Grace. Manzano@seattle.gov or 
(206) 462-9045. 
For construction-related questions, contact Brace Wallace at Brace.Wallace@seattle.gov or (206) 731-
9650. 
 
CONSTRUCTION SAFETY IS EVERYONE’S JOB 
Check out some top safety tips at www.seattle.gov/utilities/constructionsafety. 
 
For interpretation services please call (206) 684-3000. 

如需口譯服務請電 (206) 684-3000。 
통역 서비스를 원하시면 (206) 684-3000 번으로 전화해 주십시오. 

Wixii adeegyada turjubaanka fadlan wac (206) 684-3000. 
Para servicios de traducción, por favor, llame al (206) 684-3000. 
Para sa serbisyo ng tagapagpaliwanag, tumawag sa (206) 684-3000. 
Muốn yêu cầu dịch vụ thông dịch xin gọi số (206) 684-3000. 
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